
 
 

Update from Mrs Grey, Principal 
 

I do hope that you have managed to access and watch my assembly which went live on our Facebook page this 
week and that you have seen the exciting new plans for TPA. If you have not yet managed to see this, then I 
would encourage you and your child to take 10 minutes to watch.  
 
With more students coming into the school for face to face sessions next week (Year 10) I feel it is important to 
remind you of the guidelines around symptoms and self-isolating. Please see the handy visual below.  

 

 
 

PSHE 
 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪϥǎ t{I9 ǘƻǇƛŎ ƛǎ Ψ.ƭŀŎƪ [ƛǾŜǎ aŀǘǘŜǊΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ been produced by Miss Hudson who has made an excellent lesson 
giving insight on how racism has developed through different eras. This lesson will give our students a wider 
understanding of the topic and help them understand all the posts in the media. It is very important for our students to 
understand the key issues so they can be successful in the amazing and diverse society in which we live. Please see the 
¢t! CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ψ.ƭŀŎƪ [ƛǾŜǎ aŀǘǘŜǊΩ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǾƛŘŜƻΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƎƛǾŜǎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ƛƴǎƛƎƘǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ week's PSHE lesson. 
 
Have a great week. 
 
Mr Hatherley 
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Key Workers 
 

In line with Government advice we will be continuing to support key workers by providing essential daytime 
support. 
 
Please click on this link for the current list of key workers. https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-
covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-
provision 
 

 
 

 

 

Cultural Capital, Social Media, and Online Competitions 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ competitions come from Food and Nutrition and provide a fab opportunity to get creative! Send a 
clear picture of any entries to Miss Quinn either on Instagram @tpafoodandnutrition or by email 
d.quinn@tsatrust.org.uk! 

 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision
mailto:d.quinn@tsatrust.org.uk


 
There are also two fantastic assemblies which have been shared on our school Facebook page this week 
(search Facebook The Portsmouth Academy), one linking to Healthy Eating Week and the other from Head of 
History Miss Hudson about the history of the Black Lives Matter movement. I would recommend giving those a 
watch! 
 
This week the cultural capital learning outside the classroom comes from Humanities and includes free virtual 
tours of some incredibly famous historical and religious sites as well as documentaries and other exciting 
activities for you to try! 
 
Finally, we have moved Music Mondays to be a Throwback Thursday so as not to interfere with the info that 
comes out earlier in the week! We hope you enjoy! As before here is the link to the playlist; 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FrLequ6dUdM&list=PL9My08qToELnVmeUYLWpaXkb70cSLZi8d  

 

Mental Health and Wellbeing 
 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FrLequ6dUdM&list=PL9My08qToELnVmeUYLWpaXkb70cSLZi8d


 

Live Learning Timetables 
 

The live learning timetables have been amended and the latest version can be found at the end of this 
document.  The week commencing 15th June is a Week A timetable.  
 
You may also view the timetables on the school website: 
https://www.theportsmouthacademy.org.uk/parental-information/live-learning/ 
 

 

Year 7 
 

I hope that this message continues to find you all safe and well. 
 
This week, Year 7 have got really ǎǘǳŎƪ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ t{I9 ǘƻǇƛŎ ƻŦ ΨIŜŀƭǘƘȅ 9ŀǘƛƴƎΩ, which is being led by one of our 
very own tutors, Miss Quinn. Students have been set several challenges by the Food and Nutrition department, 
including showcasing some meals that they have made at home during lockdown. I have seen lots of the 
entries that have been sent in ς they look amazing (and extremely tasty)! If your son or daughter wishes to 
take part in this event, entries will need to be sent to Miss Quinn by the end of the week. 
 
!ǎ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ ƛƴ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǎǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ¸ŜŀǊ т ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ 
to prepare your child to move into Year 8. It is vital that, where possible, students are accessing their online 
learning provision in order to ensure they have the smoothest transition between year groups. All teachers 
have planned some amazing activities for students to participate in and are ready and waiting to support your 
child as and when they require.  
 
As always, our DHOY drop in session continues to run, in order to provide your child with another layer of 

support through these challenging times. This week, we ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Ƙƻǎǘ ƻǳǊ ōǊŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ΨŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 

ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴΩΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ŦƻǊ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘƻǘŀƭǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿŀǎ 

unable to attend before half term, please do not worry, there is still plenty of time to participate! As a year 

team, we have made sure to rotate the point scoring activities to give every child the opportunity to access 

and excel. The top ten students at the end of the challenges will receive a prize from the year team, which 

include some amazing gifts ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƘŜ tƻǊǎŎƘŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜ ƛƴ tƻǊǘǎƳƻǳǘƘΦ ¸ƻǳΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ƛǘΣ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ƛǘΗ 

Sessions will run every Friday from 1pm ς 2pm. It really is the place to be!  

 

Please continue to take care and stay safe.  

Mrs Wilson 
 

 

Year 8 
 

Hopefully you will have had a chance to view the two assemblies submitted this week. The first one was from 
Miss Quinn, our amazing Food and Nutrition teacher, who has launched a competition to coincide with Healthy 
Eating week. I wonder if, like me, you have become ΨƘŜŀƭǘƘƛŜǊΩ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƭƻŎƪŘƻǿƴΚΗ L ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ several of the 
students in the year group have said the same thing. It seems that with more time on our hands, we have put 
more effort into exercise and eating healthily.  
 
LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ у ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ aƛǎǎ 
Quinn.  
 
The second assembly was launched by our inspirational Head of History, Miss Hudson, and focused on the 
#BlackLivesMatter movement. It is obviously a very emotional ƛǎǎǳŜ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
have lots of questions. Please do take the time to watch the assembly with your child and encourage them to 
come along to the PSHE / Tutor session next Tuesday at 9am where the topic will be discussed in more detail. 
 

https://www.theportsmouthacademy.org.uk/parental-information/live-learning/


I am going to sign off from this message by sharing a couple of photos that captivated me this week. On the 

left shows a premature baby being ōƻǊƴ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ΨƴŜǿ ƴƻǊƳŀƭΩ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘǿƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ 

protesting peacefully together and showing the very best of human nature.  

 
 

Take care,  
Mr Parnell and Mr Snookes 
 

 

Year 9 
 

I hope you are all safe and well. 
 
As it continues to remain uncertain as to when your child will return to the school site for their education, it is 
more important than ever now that they are accessing as much of the home learning as possible, especially as 
they will be covering work that they will require for their GCSEs. As always, we are here to support and any 
issues can be addressed with myself, so that we can get your child learning at home, as promptly as we can.  
 
When speaking to members of our year group, who are successfully accessing their learning, a consistent 
feature of them all is that they ƘŀǾŜ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀ ŎƭŜŀǊ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜ ƻŦ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŎŀƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪΦ ¢ƘŜȅ 
are ensuring that time is set aside for home learning, usually based around their live learning slots and that 
they are finished by a particular time to ensure they get much needed rest and downtime. I appreciate that 
supporting the home learning of a teenager can be a challenging task, and therefore thank you for your 
commitment and support with their learning.  
 
This week for PSHE I visited some of the lessons taking place (virtually of course), and really enjoyed listening 
to your children talk about healthy living. Next week, the PSHE topic is covering the Black Lives Matter 
movement, and I would like to ask you to really encourage your child to attend this session at 9am on 
Wednesday, so that they can discuss and learn about what is currently going on around them to help them in 
understanding. There is also a fantastic assembly on our social media pages, created by Miss Hudson, on the 
topic.  
 
As always, if there are any concerns or issues, please e-mail me: s.hart@tsatrust.org.uk It has been so lovely to 
speak to so many of you already. 
 
All the very best for a great week. 
 
Miss Hart 
 

 

Year 10 
 

It is week one of the exciting Bubble Schools and we all could not be prouder to welcome Year 10 back to 
school. Please email me in the usual way h.piper@tsatrust.org.uk if you have any questions or concerns.  
 
If you have not done so already, please take some time out to watch, with your daughter, the return to school 
video below which will introduce your daughter to all the changes that we have made in school to allow for 
social distancing.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QFpveRAw5xA 

mailto:s.hart@tsatrust.org.uk
mailto:h.piper@tsatrust.org.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QFpveRAw5xA


 
Well done Year 10 girls your efforts on the online platform GCSE pod has been great, even over 
ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳΗ ¢ƘŜ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ tƛǇŜǊΩǎ tƻŘŘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ŀ ϻмл [ƻǾŜ ǘƻ {ƘƻǇ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊ ƛǎ 
into its 4th week. I am pleased to announce the winner for week 3 is: HB from 10GON. Her 
voucher is on its way to her - well done! Keep Podding! #stepupnow 
 

A reminder that your daughter can still access school work if she is not returning to school in the usual way: 
 Contact from Deputy Heads of Year/Heads of Year through live drop ins and through phone calls 
 Weekly PSHE sessions 
 Access to Show My Homework 
 !ŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ a{ ¢ŜŀƳǎ ŦƻǊ ΨƭƛǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΩ will now be very limited due to face to face staffing 

 
As a reminder, if you have a session that is being delivered by a specialist for a subject you do not teach, please 
ensure that you have work to be completing from your options subjects which are not being covered in your 
face to face sessions. All work will be put onto SMHW to be accessed. 
 
Portsmouth University Virtual Summer School for Year 10 ς 6th to 10th July 2020 
The University are pleased to announce the launch of their virtual summer school which is open to all students 
in Year 10. This is a great opportunity to experience university life and is absolutely free.  
 
To register please click the link below:  
https://www.port.ac.uk/Collaborate/Schools-and-colleges/register-for-Virtual-Summer-
School?utm_campaign=rao_pre16&utm_medium=email&utm_source=rao_nurture&utm_content=virtual_su
mmer_school 
 

 

Year 11 
 

I hope this message finds you all safe and well. 
 
I have attached an update published by Ofqual which explains the next steps now that the school has 
submitted GCSE grade information to the exam boards. Whilst we still cannot discuss this information, the 
diagram explains what will happen with the data before a decision is made around the exam grades that are 
eventually awarded. 
 
Prom update: New date for your calendars.  
We have managed to secure a new provisional date of Friday 10th December 2020. This date has been held for 
us by the venue and will be subject to changes in social distancing rules. I will keep you updated.  
 
Please continue to keep us informed if you make any changes to living arrangements of your daughter or 
contact details. If you have had a change of address or phone number during this time, can you please let me 
know so I can update our school communications. If you email me on h.piper@tsatrust.org.uk I can ensure that 
we have current details for any correspondence that may come out regarding results day and examinations. 
 
NEW CHANGES TO FLYING START ς New resources are being added all the time so please check the site on a 
regular basis. 
https://www.sunoutreach.org/resource-category/flying-start-portsmouth/ 
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